
 

 
 

Together with our community we achieve extraordinary things 

March 2025 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We are excited to inform you about the upcoming Red Nose Day events at our school, which 
will take place this Friday 21 March 2025.  This is a day dedicated to raising funds for charity 
while engaging our students in fun and meaningful activities.  Below are the details of our 
planned events: 
 

• Who’s the Funniest: Throughout the week, staff members have been submitting their 
funniest jokes.  On Friday, students will vote on these jokes during form time to decide 
whose is the funniest.  Students can also submit their own jokes, with the best one 
winning a prize.  Jokes must be appropriate and students should include their name 
with any submission, which they can make via their form tutor. 

• Own Clothes Day: Students can wear their own clothes for the day by donating 
£1.00. Clothing should be appropriate for a school environment and not carry 
inappropriate slogans or images or be revealing.   

• Table Tennis: Students can book a 10-minute slot for £1.00 to play table tennis with a 
partner. 

• Guess How Many Sweets in the Jar:  For 20p a turn, students can guess the 
number of sweets in a jar.  The correct guess wins the sweets. 

• Guess the Name of the Cuddly Toy: For 20p a turn, students can guess the name of 
our Red Nose Day cuddly toy.  The correct guess wins the cuddly toy. 

• Students’ vs Staff Dodgeball Game: A dodgeball game between students and staff 
will be held in the MUGA.  Entry is 50p and participants will be selected by a draw if 
we have a large number of interested student participants. 

• Bingo: A bingo game will be held in the auditorium with 30 spaces available.  Entry is 
£1.00 per strip with prizes to be won. 

• Sports Hall and Dance Studio Games: Various games and activities will be 
available for 50p admission in our sports hall and dance studio. 

• Karaoke: Karaoke sessions will be held in the drama studio for 50p. 
• Games Room: The games room will feature air hockey, and a FIFA tournament. 
• Who’s Being Sponged: Students will have the chance to sponge selected staff 

members at a cost of £1.00 per person for three sponges. 
 

We hope your child will participate in these activities and help us raise funds for a great 
cause.  Please ensure they bring the necessary cash donations to school on Friday.  Thank 
you for your support. 
 
Yours faithfully 

  
Rachel Garlick 
Head of Secondary 
 


